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<Maurice.Billington@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Andrew Beere <Andrew.Beere@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; 
Councillor Rebecca Biegel <Rebecca.Biegel@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; Councillor John Broad <John.Broad@Cherwell-
DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Hugo Brown <Hugo.Brown@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Colin Clarke 
<Colin.Clarke@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Jean Conway <Jean.Conway@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Ian 
Corkin <Ian.Corkin@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Sandy Dallimore <Sandy.Dallimore@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; 
Councillor Ian Harwood <Ian.Harwood@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor David Hingley <David.Hingley@Cherwell-
DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Simon Holland <Simon.Holland@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Fiona Mawson 
<Fiona.Mawson@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Richard Mould <Richard.Mould@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor 
Lynn Pratt <Lynn.Pratt@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; Councillor Leslie Sibley <Leslie.Sibley@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor 
Dorothy Walker <Dorothy.Walker@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; Councillor Mike Bishop <Mike.Bishop@Cherwell-
DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Gemma Coton <Gemma.Coton@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Nick Cotter 
<Nick.Cotter@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Matthew Hodgson <Matthew.Hodgson@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>; 
Councillor Ian Middleton <Ian.Middleton@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Adam Nell <Adam.Nell@cherwell-
dc.gov.uk>; Councillor Angus Patrick <Angus.Patrick@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Councillor Bryn Williams 
<Bryn.Williams@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Subject: Motor Cross at Wroxton

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the 
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Gemma,

I am a parish Councillor in Hornton and share the concern that despite us having meetings with you regarding the 
need for enforcement on the conditions you have attached to the restart of racing at the Wroxton circuit there 
does not appear to be any mention of this in your report to Councillors for Thursday’s meeting.

The noise is the main issue and although you stipulate a max of 96 decibels......is this in total, each bike, how far 
away? How will this be checked? The noise travels across our Valley and hits all the houses on the hills around the 
top of the village. 96 Decibels is not quiet, I am sure one day they can have electric bikes, but we are not there yet, 
so please can I ask that you defer this meeting until the Parish Councils concerns on this and the many other issues 
we have raised in great detail can be properly addressed. This does not need to be rammed through, just so the land 
owner can make money this summer from hiring out her agricultural field.

Thanks

Andrew

Cllr Andrew Overton


